Age Friendly City Steering Group

Wednesday 6th February 2013
King’s House
Meeting Notes

Present:  

Annie Alexander (AA)

Public Health Programme Manager
Kat Pearce (KP)

Age UK Brighton & Hove

Mike Bojczuk (MBO)

Older People’s Council

Sue Godwin (SG)

Pensioner Action

Anna Richmond (AR)

Lifelines

Anne Hagan (AH)

BHCC – Adult Social Care

Marian Barnes (MBA)

University of Brighton
Sarah Tighe-Ford (STF)
BHCC


Sophie Mackrell (SM)

Alzheimers Society



Ellie Katsourides (EK)

Public Health Team Admin (minutes)
Apologies: 
Peter Dale (PD)

Consultant, Adult Social Care

Keith Beadle (KB)

The Fed
Jane Lodge (JL)

CCG

Sue Howley (SH)

Pensioner Action

Dr Anne Miners (AM)
Older People Lead, Brighton & Hove Clinical Commissioning Group (CCG)
1.
Welcome, introductions and apologies


AA welcomed all to the meeting and each member introduced themselves.
2.
Notes from the previous meeting

The notes from the previous meeting were approved with the following Actions and 
Matters Arising:

Action c/f - KP agreed to ask Marion Couldery whether she would be able to map 
the Brighton University and Age UK research against the WHO framework. 


Action c/f - AA agreed to find out what process was used in Manchester with their 
VOP (Valuing Older People) programme to do the assessment stage. KP offered to 
talk to B.Gagan at Age UK also .The group then had a discussion around the various 
types of typographies used for older people and agreed that they should not be just 
about age but should incorporate types also. AA advised that the Public Health 
Intelligence team had expanded their age bandings so they no longer end at 85+ but 
now include 90+.
3. 
City Assessment
MBO had collated all the data that had been submitted to the shared website and the group discussed this document at length. AA advised that the Council has included the Age Friendly City Assessment into its Corporate Plan, so the assessment will have to be completed within the next year.  The fact that it is part of the Corporate Plan should help with buy in from the various departments within the council. 
MBA queried whether there was any insight from other cities on how they are implementing the assessment, as any feedback would be useful. AA advised that only Manchester has achieved Age Friendly City status so far and she will contact them and ask them for details on what they submitted.  MBO agreed to add a new domain to the website for the inclusion of references and links to other research and documents.
SG advised that she had a Pensioner Action focus group meeting the following week and could steer the questions following today’s meeting so they could contribute to the assessment where required.

MBA noted that the University had undertaken a research project in conjunction with Age UK, namely the Wellbeing Project, and she offered to provide a commentary on the experience of older people on living in Brighton & Hove, if it would be useful, and the group agreed that it would be helpful to have it by the autumn meeting.  SG will also use this information as a basis for her Pensioner Action forum taking place the following week and ask participants what they would like to see, around the themes. She will direct the group to look more at the non tangible aspects i.e. social needs.

The group discussed inviting representatives from the various Council departments that the domains relate to, and the practicalities of fitting them all in within the number of scheduled meetings of the Steering Group. It was agreed that it would probably be better if 1 or 2 group members visited the various reps individually and fed back to the steering group as otherwise additional meetings would need to be set up. It was also agreed that it would be useful to identify other people to liaise with as some areas, such as the private sector, are not included in the template.

It was agreed that giving a presentation to the June meeting of the LSP and at other forums would help involve other partners in the process. STF agreed to identify other useful forums to attend.
AA advised that she was considering engaging with others through the format of a big debate, possibly in October, around the Older People’s day.  This will need further discussion.

The next stage, once the Assessment has been completed, will be the creation of an Action Plan. The group expressed concern that ideas for the Action Plan may be lost, as they are not being captured as they occur to people, and it was agreed MBO would set up an additional domain group to capture any ideas.
STF advised that all public sector organisations should be completing Equality Impact Assessments and we could use this information.

It was agreed AA should talk to Keith Beadle at The Fed about the work they are doing on transport and getting people to and from activities and also look at access issues.

As there is 3 months until the next meeting, it was agreed that AA and EK would review progress in 6 weeks time and send reminders for actions so that momentum is not lost.

Action: AA to get information from Manchester on their submission.
Action: MBA to provide a commentary on the Wellbeing Project within the next 6 months.
Action: MBO to get clarification from WHO as to the format they require and what has been accepted in the past.

Action: MBO to add a new domain for references to the website.
Action: STF to identify appropriate forums for AA to attend and give presentations on the Age Friendly City Assessment.

Action: AA to talk to Simon Newell about getting on the agenda for the June LSP.

Action: AA to talk to Keith Beadle at The Fed about the work they are doing on Transport.

Action: MBO to add an addition domain to capture ideas for the future/next stage, so they are not lost

Action: AA & EK to review progress in 6 weeks time and send reminders for actions if necessary.

4.
AFC Shadow Network

AA gave a brief update on the UK AFC Shadow Network and advised that since the last meeting there had been an enquiry visit to Leeds which had been very interesting and she would circulate the notes once she receives them. Leeds is trying to encourage a civic enterprise approach (private sector to be more civic minded, public sector to be more enterprising).  They want to be the best city in the UK for older people and they have good political sign up.

The next enquiry visit is to Nottingham where they will be looking at member engagement. AA is hopeful Rob Jarrett will be attending with her and once she has the dates she will share them with the group in case anyone is interested in attending.


Action: AA to circulate the notes from the Leeds visit once she receives them


Action: AA to share the dates for the Nottingham visit

5.
Updates

MBA advised that Age UK  has made a film about the Wellbeing Project research. It was launched in London last week and is available on the website, and she will send out the ink to this.
MBA is also working with a group of people who are putting together a research proposal on mobilities and age friendly cities and this research would look at Brighton and other cities. There is no guarantee that funding will be received, but MBA suggested mentioning it in the assessment. MBA asked for any suggestions on which other cities it would be most useful to look at as part of this research and AA will send her a list of the Age Friendly Cities Network.

Action: MBA to send out a link to the website showing the film

Action: AA to send MBA a list of the Age Friendly City Network

6.
AOB


STF enquired whether anybody in the Council’s Analysis and Research team had 
been contacted about resources as they will know a lot of what is out there and 
where it can be found. AA will contact them.


Action: AA to contact David Golding

7.
Dates of Future Meetings


The next meeting will be on Tuesday 7th May, 2 – 4pm in room G7, King’s House
